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     We at the Foundation have elected to do a newsletter three times per year or more depending upon the reception by the members. This publication will be sent electronically only unless some members wish it mailed to them. 

     Some members will find this feature desirable and can make special arrangements for this mailing.

    This third issue will repeat a few things from the first two for clarity.

      The First Issue, Vol #1, Number 1
 is on the web discussion forum.  It included the following highlights:  

#1.   HISTORY OF THE TAYLORCRAFT OWNER’S CLUB: Founded 1973 and THE TAYLORCRAFT FOUNDATION: founded 1998

#2.   The Gilberti STC now called Harer STC: full discussion please refer to it for the above items. :

Volume 1, Number 2 included the following: posted on the forum

The announcement of the 35th Annual Fly-In to Alliance, Oh. The items on tables for sale. The sale of the F-22 fuselage and other large items.

The Taylorcraft factory tour: We had about one hundred folks do this on Sat afternoon at the fly-in.  It was video recorded for posterity.  Duke Iden & Forrest lead the group around the factory that operated outside Alliance from July 1936 to Nov. 1946.  The Owners Club handled the awards and presentations on Sat night. 

   The rest of the #2 newsletter is pretty straight forward and well worth the read.

    NOW on to new things:   At OSH 

( Airventure) this year Forrest Barber attended and manned the Type Club tent area set aside for Taylorcraft. There was the usual dissention among the troops and a wee bit of bickering. (Not us, THEM)    All in all I do believe it came off quite well and allowed a great meeting place for members of the Taylorcraft tribe. 

    WE had our usual forumn on Thurs.The tent was full as usual.  Rob Lees from England was present and really helped out a lot, Forrest is not a great computer guru, Rob is!!   He presented a great program. Forrest then read the letter from Bruce Bixler announcing his handing over the Taylorcraft newsletter.

“ Hello fellow T.O.C. Members,

    I apolologize for missing another year at Oshkosh. Health concerns have made me hesitant to travel. Fatigue and nausea from the meds that I am taking are causing some problems.

     After nearly thirty years it is time for me to transfer the production of the T.O.C. newsletter to a new source, and arrangements are being made for that transfer. I’ve certainly had a lot of wonderful experiences as President of this fine organization. My time with the people who own the Taylorcrafts has been nothing but amazing over all these years. You are all truly the salt of the earth and the sun in the skies.    God Bless (signed) Bruce “  
Bruce had presided at the Annual meeting at the Alliance Fly-In in July and had fully intended to go to OSH; however I agree that it was a good decision to stay home and rest up. 

     So far as the Taylorcraft Owner’s Club, it had been in existence since 1973 and at the Annual meeting we had elected four Presidents over the years. I truly believe that the Owner’s Club should continue but do not know how to accomplish this task.  I guess a few members need to restructure it and get going again. My understanding from Bruce was that Steve Krog would do the newsletter. Steve had even selected a new name   “ Taylorcraft News” . 

     Bruce had sold the database of the Taylorcraft Owner’s Club to Steve and I did forward our names & addresses to him for an introductory mailing that was to have gone out in Sept or Oct. 

    I delayed this electronic newsletter till now hoping something would happen. More news as I get it. 

   Now on to Strut AD  & Fuselage Attach fitting saga: 

     During 2006 & 2007 some members of the Foundation started up a PMA Group to look into manufacturing new parts for Taylorcraft. There was a lot of discussion and the Taylorcraft   Foundation position is that the Foundation will support but not get into parts production.  No one person came forth to lead the group. Part of the discussion was about struts, even looking into aluminum replacements like Luscombe or Cessna style.    The Taylorcraft aluminum strut had been built at the factory and used on the D-52 Motor Glider called the “Dauntless” I had flown it and thought those struts would be a good idea.   These ideas died on the vine.  BUT it was mentioned that just the replacement of struts out in the field would turn quite a profit. 

     At Air venture 2007, I attended the meeting on Small Aircraft Directorate “Aging aircraft” discussion.  Corrosion and many other items were discussed. One new thing was a type specific DAR kind of like the old DAMI (which no one on the FAA side of the table even knew existed.) 

     This person could work with the FAA on aircraft like TAYLORCRAFTS to facilitate handling of STC’s & other modifications. Type specific. 

    Prior to this in April, 2007 there was an Airworthiness Concern sheet issued by the FAA in response to corroded struts being shown to the FAA at the Taylorcraft factory. I published this on the discussion forum and it was discussed at the Annual Fly-In. 

     AT that time many members assumed that the factory had found bad examples of corroded struts to initiate an AD calling for replacement.  

    I KNEW there were bad struts out in the field. These were ones that had been used and abused (left out untreated in the elements, stored in deplorable conditions, etc.)  They had been rejected and destroyed with out having a Malfunction & Defect report done by any Mechanic. This was the failure of the M&D reports, hardly anybody used them.   Soooo the Airworthiness Concern sheet came out when the FAA was shown these bad struts.  There was a commenting period of course.

      Comments ranged all over the dial from this is silly, use a Maule tester, tap them with a hammer, MY struts are perfect,  etc…  

     The AD 2007-16-14 was being formulated in July 07. 

    I acted as Forrest Barber, Taylorcraft Foundation President and A&P, IA, Commercial Pilot and former Flight test DER for Taylorcraft Aviation when I contacted Harry Ingram, holder of the Type Certificates 696 & 1A9 and President of the Taylorcraft factory in Brownsville, TX.  He recontacted me after the attach fitting failure and he agreed to hire me as a factory consultant, I agreed explaining that I would act independent and only present to him and the FAA the facts and data as I found it to be true. 

    I also contacted the FAA Engineer in San Antonio, Andy McAnaul.   Both he and Mr. Ingram agreed that I could lend a bit of knowledge to the situation. FAA Inspector Joe Perez also was in on many discussions. 

    While getting ready to go to Air venture 2007 the paper work started to flow, I worked into the wee hours trying to post to the members. 

     First on Aug 1, 07 came the SB 2007-001 rev. a, then on 8-13-07 the AD 2007-16-14 came out in the Federal Register calling for compliance starting Aug 20, 2007. 

     Immediately I (and others of course) saw that certain models should not have been included.

      All this was out onto the Taylorcraft Foundation discussion forum as quickly as possible comments started to pour into vb.taylorcraft.org 

    In the meantime, the unfortunate accident of Dave Wiley happened on July 28th, 2007 where the left strut attach fitting on his airplane (a Taylorcraft of mixed linage, part 1941 part 1946, in Experimental category).   Truly a bad double fatality.  This of course called for an Emergency Airworthiness Concern Sheet to be issued dated 8/22/07.  All of the above and subsequent FAA & factory SL’s, SB’s, AD’s and AMOC’s are a matter of record and can be viewed at the FAA sites or the factory site.

     The strut AD and the Fuselage attach fitting inspection are two separate things.  The Taylorcraft factory staff worked long and hard trying to come up with wording that was acceptable to the FAA for the issuance of the both the AD and the subsequent Service Letter 102-T dated Sept 4, 2007 addressing the inspection of the A-A11 strut attach fitting. 

    Due to the comments both at the FAA site and direct to the FAA engineer PLUS the threads on our discussion forum we got the changes indicated in the AMOC to AD 2007-16-14 issued on Nov 8, 2007.  Briefly they added radiograph, removed eddy current, extended from 24 months to 48 months and allowed the Univair struts in addition to the Taylorcraft factory struts. 

     A lot of this has been written up in EAA Vintage Aircraft magazine, AOPA, and General Aviation News.  Usually it was up to date, however due to deadlines of three & four weeks the absolute current stuff is still to be found on our own web sites.  There is a lot more to the story and I will continue this very quickly.  I truly believe that we can make this newsletter work for the moment without a lot of advertisements. 

   I did get the paypal under control, I now see the problem ,  IF you pay with paypal I still need the application sent to me by e-mail or  US mail.  For three of you I still have your deposits and lost the paper work  .  re – email me if I owe you money.  

     Remember how it works, join the Foundation and get a number, put it in the message header on all e-mails, I am here Tues Wed & Thurs afternoons  till 4:30PM EST , then I turn into a normal person and go fly or get wings & beer.  Parts are sold by Barber Aircraft , listed there too!  www.barberaircraft.com 

     I do not usually check the private messages on the discussion forum  e-mail me direct : fbarber@alliancelink.com  

330 823-1168  cell  330 495 5447 

I am posting this now errors and all I have to fly tomorrow a bunch.

Merry Christmas to many and Happy Holidays to others!!      Ho Ho Ho 

Kelli-Belle says I may be in deep do-do!

For now I will sign off,

                          Bye From Forrest  
                                          Laura too!

